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Health and Social Security Scrutiny Panel 
 

  Future Hospital Sub-Panel 
 

Record of Meeting 
 
 

18th July 2016 
 

Present Deputy R.J. Renouf, Chairman  
Deputy J.A.N. Le Fondré, Vice-Chairman 
Deputy T.A. McDonald 
Connétable C.H. Taylor 
Deputy J.A. Hilton 

Apologies  
Absent  
In attendance Deputy E.J. Noel, Minister for Infrastructure 

Deputy P.D. McLinton, Assistant Minister for Health and Social Services 
Connétable J.M. Refault, Assistant Minister for Health and Social Services 
Mr J. Rogers, Chief Officer, Department of Infrastructure 
Mr B. Place, Project Director, Jersey Property Holdings 
Mr R. Foster, Director of Estates, Jersey Property Holdings 
Ms. H. O’Shea, Managing Director of the Hospital 
 
Miss K. Boydens, Scrutiny Officer  

 

Ref Back Agenda matter Action 

 
517/23 

1. Future Hospital Proposition 
 
The Sub-Panel received a briefing from Officers on the future hospital 
project timeline. It was noted that the Department’s intention was to 
lodge a Proposition asking the States to approve a sum of money from 
the Strategic Reserve to fund the feasibility study of the current site 
proposal for the hospital. The Sub-Panel advised that this would not 
allow sufficient time for scrutiny.  
 
The Sub-Panel was concerned that it would be criticised by the public 
and States Assembly if no scrutiny work was undertaken on the 
Proposition. Officers acknowledged the Sub-Panel’s concerns but 
advised that the Proposition would only be requesting funding for the 
feasibility study to be undertaken and that scrutiny work could be 
started once the study had been completed. 
 
After the briefing had taken place the Sub-Panel discussed the way 
forward for its review. The Sub-Panel agreed that a scrutiny report 
should be published in order to inform the States debate and agreed 
that a desktop study could be undertaken by its current advisor 
Concerto. 
It was noted that a letter had been sent to the Chief Minister on 13th 
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July requesting that the debate was deferred until November, as 
originally advised by the Health Department. 
 
The Sub-Panel requested that a second letter was sent to the Chief 
Minister to advise that the Sub-Panel intended to present a report by 
the end of October. 
 
The Sub-Panel received an update from the Officer on the work of 
Concerto. It was noted that documents were due to be received from 
the Department in order that Concerto could finalise its draft report. 
Once the documents had been received, the advisor could determine 
how long it would take to finalise the draft. In that regard, it was noted 
that a provisional Public Hearing date with the Minister had been held 
in the Sub-Panel’s diary for 8th August.  
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